
Lane County Fire Defense Board 
July 18, 2024 

Pleasant Hill Goshen Fire & Rescue 
 

Called to order at 13:00 by Smith 
 
Approval of the Minutes: Motion J. Zeni  2nd  S. Bishop  Unanimous 
 
Agency Reports: 
 
CLCC:  CLCC had a conversation regarding evacuation requests and the process for how we 
issue and execute emergency evacuation notices. This involved a situation occurring earlier in 
the week in the Upper McKenzie area. CLCC can issue out notification via the cell service in 
comparison to the ability of Lane County. Additional reports included developing a new phone 
system package for CLCC. There are a few remaining contracts needing to be completed for the 
next fiscal year of dispatch contracts.  
 
OSFM: Discussion about bringing in the IR and aircraft support for the Green Hill fire and 
supporting the efforts in Mohawk Valley.  
 
LCSO:  SAR provided an update on status and their efforts with regional fires and evacuation 
notices going on.  
 
Region 5/LCC: See the website for training available around Lane County. Mobile fire training 
unit is currently scheduled to come to Lane County most likely in October. LFA Fire Officer 1 
hybrid course with online training in August and in person training in October. ICS 300 class 
posted on the Region 5 website. Challenge coins from Region 5 are being distributed.  
 
Lane ESD CTE Program: An update was provided through email from Shareen Vogel. There are 
bi-monthly meetings that are happening and the discussion subjects. If you’re not in the loop 
and want to participate in the development process or the meetings, we can connect you with 
Shareen via her email.  
 
Radio Group:  PM’s are underway at many of the sites including repairs that are underway. 
Engagement with Adcom for consultation for communication plans and studies in our area. 
Reminder, we’re working on a notification list to keep people informed regarding radio outages 
etc. An update was provided on our regional grant funding that Lane County has received 
including the directed funding.  
 
Wildland:  Update was provided on the status of our deployments around the region and the 
fires currently in Lane County.  
 
Old Business:  
None 



New Business:  
Benton County has requested a expanded mutual aid agreement regarding to cross-county 
services in the interim to IR responses with OSFM. The consensus is to update the agreement to 
include a 12-hour stipulation and a caution for overextending/deploying of resources.  
 
 
Info Sharing:  
 
Information sharing completed for those in the room and those online.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 1350 hours 


